
NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS & FRIENDS 

BOARD MEETING 

SEPTEMBER 6, 2014 
 

The board meeting for Northeast Neighbors & Friends was called to order at 9:05 a.m. 

by Linda Westergaard on Saturday, September 6, 2014, at Dahl’s on E. 33rd St.   In 

attendance at this meeting were Linda Westergaard, Norm Kamm, Shelly Rodriguez, 

Valerie Madison, Carole Westbrook, Lawrence Malmin and Marge Ramsey.   

 

Our first discussion was regarding the Affordable Housing meetings.  Linda updated us 

on the last meeting.  The next one will be held September 10th at 6:30 p.m. at the Polk 

County Administration Building.  At the last meeting, it was decided that the meetings 

should only last an hour.  The Mission Statement and Goals were established.   

 

The free little libraries were discussed.  Northeast Neighbors and Friends have 

purchased a total of four and have requests for more to be placed.  Norm made the 

motion that we purchase two more libraries; this was second by Valerie.  Motion 

carried.   

 

The GESD (Greater East Side Development) meets the first Wednesday of the month at 

11:30 at The Home Plate Diner.  Their fundraiser is for Capitol View School and the 

collection of used instruments or money for Capitol View children.  If you would like to 

donate money or a used instrument, please take them to the school.   

 

Our regular meeting is Monday evening, September 8th at 5:00 pm at the Eastside 

Library.  

 

The next board meeting will be Saturday, October 4th.  Valerie will talk to Vic Scott and 

see if he can be at our October 6th meeting to tell us what to do with plants at this time 

of the year.   

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:12 a.m.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Marge Ramsey 
 

Marge Ramsey, Secretary/Treasurer 


